State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
Baldwin Service Center
890 Spruce Street
Baldwin, WI 54002

Scott Walker, Governor Daniel L. Meyer, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



July 5, 2018

Debbi & Denny Bodoh N3461 630th Street Menomonie, WI 54751

SUBJECT:

Approval of Change Order #6

Village Cleaners, 821 E Main St, Menomonie, WI

DNR BRRTS Activity # 02-17-552037

WDNR FID # 617044780

Dear Mrs. & Mr. Bodoh:

Your proposed Change Order #6 is approved. Your consultant may proceed with the proposed work. The DNR received the proposal titled *Change Order 6* prepared by Cedar Corp. and submitted on your behalf on April 4, 2018 and the amended request on June 22, 2018.

The proposed activities include two rounds of groundwater sampling of six monitoring wells. One round of vapor intrusion sampling at three residences with a second-round if needed. Second round vapor sampling costs not included in this approval. Also included in this request are costs associated with closure request preparation and well and system abandonment cost. These costs are approved pending final closure approval. Two non- reimbursable costs, the closure review fee and GIS registry fee were listed but not included in the final dollar amount. Please be aware that you are required to comply with <u>all</u> applicable statutes and administrative rules including the NR 700 series, Wisconsin Administrative Code, hazardous waste management and wastewater discharges.

Cost approved for this Change Order #6 is \$8,530 for consulting and \$3,354 for sub-contractors, for a total of \$11,884. The total cost approved for the remedial action at this site now stands at \$27,696.44 for consulting and \$65,486.50 for sub-contractors, for a total of \$93,182.94

Please be aware that you are required to comply with <u>all</u> applicable statutes and administrative rules including the NR 700 series, Wisconsin Administrative Code, hazardous waste management and wastewater discharges.

This approval does not guarantee the reimbursement of costs under the Dry Cleaner Environmental Response Program. Final determination regarding the eligibility of costs for reimbursement will be made at the time of claim review.

If you have any questions regarding the content of this letter, please call me at 715 684-2914 ext. 117.



Sincerely,

Patrick Collins

Hydrogeologist Bureau for Remediation & Redevelopment

cc:

Matt Taylor - Cedar Cathy Burrows - CF/2, GEF 2, Madison FILE